A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota, Lake Chapter
	Date:
	May 5th, 2019
	Location:
	Sons of Silence clubhouse, Cokato, MN


	President:
	Jim Kosse
	X
	Sergeant at Arms: 
	Dan Arne
	

	Vice President:
	Karen May
	X
	
	Nikki Arne
	

	Chapter Rep:
	Todd Riba
	X
	
	Colleen Johnson
	

	Treasurer:
	Cyndi Buttweiler
	X
	
	Dave Truax
	

	Secretary:
	Maureen O’Hern
	X
	
	Scott Trout
	X


	Total numbers of members attending:
	17
	Guests:
	None

	Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance:
	Scott T.
	Mtg Start Time:
	1:11pm
	Mtg End Time:
	2:16pm


Welcome to members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks:
Jim – A moment of silence was observed for Lake Chapter member Crystal Matthews who recently passed. Thank you to the Sons for hosting us. Nice turnout for the ditch pick-up. Tri-County chapter had a great run 150+ bikes.
Karen – Thank you to the Sons for having us, thanks to everyone who turned out for the Ditch pick-up, the Washout and for supporting Tri-County
Officer Reports:
Secretary’s report: Maureen O’Hern
	Motion to accept the minutes as written:
	Mike E.
	2nd
	Dawn
	Motion passed


Treasurer's Report: Cyndi Buttweiler
	Started April with
	
	 $           3,656.05 

	
	
	

	Income:
	Membership-March
	$59.00

	
	NSF check re-deposited in March
	$507.00

	
	Products Sold
	$146.00

	
	Total:
	$712.00

	
	
	

	Expenses:
	First Class Road Noise mailed to Lake Chapter President
	$2.00

	
	Lake Chapter Silver Sponsorship to State Rally
	$500.00

	
	Rockford Township Hall Deposit for Grounded Hogs 2020
	$100.00

	
	Dave Barber Patches - Dan Arne
	$85.00

	
	MRF - Lake Chapter Contribution for Meetings of the Minds
	$500.00

	
	ABATE Hospitality Room
	$231.76

	
	ABATE Hospitality Room Food
	$201.63

	
	Total:
	$1,620.39

	
	
	

	April Ending Balance
	
	$2,747.66

	
	
	

	Earmarks
	ABATE U Chapter Challenge
	$350.00

	
	Reimburse Chapter Rep Hotel Rm @ BOD (3 of 3 per year)
	$300.00

	
	2018 Member of the Year Chapter paid Membership
	$20.00

	
	Total:
	$670.00

	
	
	

	Petty Cash:
	
	$50.00

	MRF Donation Fund:
	
	$194.25

	Chapter Gambling Fund:
	
	$304.49

	Food Shelf Fund:
	
	$13.00

	Toys for Tots Fund:
	 
	$0.00 

	Grand Total:
	
	$3,309.40

	
	
	

	
	Spendable:
	$1,407.66


	Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report:
	Jodi
	2nd
	Dawn
	Motion passed


Chapter Rep Report: Todd Riba – Lower Corner is back up and running. All charges have been dropped in the Waco case. Jan Loft-Pilgrim is done as the Revisor a replacement is needed. Address labels can not be put on raffle tickets that is defacing the ticket. Our chapter ran into some gambling regulation issues with Buddy Bears and currently did not receive the bears we requested.  The officers are working with the state to acquire some bears so a donation can be made.
The current Gambling Funds balance does not reflect monies from ABATE U. Todd will have rally raffle tickets at the next meeting. Kimmer is stepping down as the Road Noise Organizer a replacement is needed. Road Noise needs Bike / Businesses of the Month. Website is almost complete. The rally committee approved letting 18 to 20yr olds into the rally, they must be an ABATE member and buy a weekend pass to attend the rally. MN Dial-A-Ride has started when you drop stuff off at bars please email Jodi Ohlrogge with the name of the bar. Buffalo Ridge is struggling please support the chapter if you can. Newly elected State Officer’s names were read. Lake Chapter’s work shifts at the State Rally are: Security - Friday noon to 4:00, we will need 5 volunteers & Front Gate - Saturday noon to 4:00, we will need 4 volunteers. Expired members list was passed around, so people can contact people they know to get them sign-up again.
Committee Reports, Vice President:
Membership: Scott Bitzer – State membership total is 3459, Lake is at 261, Scott will be at the Crow River HD Hog Roast in Delano on May 18th any help is appreciated.
Products: Nikki Arne – No Report
Special Events: Karen May – Memorial Run – obtain a map of where your loved ones are because it will be very busy at the cemetery that day. A self-guided scavenger hunt is planned for July 27th Start/End location TBD. Toys for Tots is in the fall and Grounded Hogs Party is Feb 8th, 2020.
Buddy Bears: Leah Otto – There was a mix up with some receipts being turned in on time. The officers are working with the state to acquire some bears so a donation can be made. 
Training and Education: Sherry Edgett – The sign-up sheets for the rider’s education classes were discussed and passed around. The Intermediate class is Sat June 29, 9:00-2:00 and the Expert Riders Training class is Sun June 30, 9:00-5:00. There is space for 10 people in each class. Participants do not need to be Lake Chapter members or even A.B.A.T.E. MN members. If you know of any one in your circle of family/friends/co-workers who may be interested in either of these classes, please contact Sherry at lefty245@aol.com to reserve a spot.
Public Relations: Mitch Backlund – Karen – At the Washout we didn’t wash any windshields discussion will be held to see how we can make a better presence at the rest stop. Bowling event is scheduled for Oct 13th
	Motion to accept the Committee reports:
	Kimmer
	2nd
	Scott B.
	Motion passed


Other Reports, President:

MRF Report: Todd Riba – Dawn – The Profiling Resolution is in the House HR255 Rep. Peterson has signed on to the bill Rep. Emmer has not Dawn asked that people in his district contact him to tell him to support the bill. The cost of an MRF membership is going up. There was a Call to Action to have people contact to have NHTSA come up with a standard definition of what a motorcycle is, right now there are differences in rules/definitions from state to state. Bikers Inside the Beltway is coming up Todd & Dawn will be attending. Meeting of the Minds is coming up in Sept 19th – 22nd volunteers, auction items and attendees are needed contact Dawn, Todd, Kimmer or Karen for more information. Todd asked for someone to attend the Soldiers for Jesus meeting that happens at the Meeting of the Minds.
Dial-A-Ride: Mike Edgett – Some MN Dial-A-Ride materials were handed out, if you want some materials to drop off at your favorite bar please contact Mike.
Government Relations/Legislative Report: Todd Riba – Biker Day was a big success despite the weather. The Hands-Free bill passed it takes effective Aug. 1st. The Motorcycle Endorsement Fee Increase bill did not move but progress was made, the fee increase of $1 a year will go into the motorcycle safety fund, that fund supports The Rider Training Program, we may lose some courses if we don’t act, please contact your Representative about this issue. Other bill updates were given contact Todd if you want more information. The Political Contribution Refund program was discussed everyone should participate in this, Todd will have a patch created to be presented to ABATE members that make a political contribution. 
MN Motorcycle Safety Task Force: Monte Ohlrogge – There was a decrease in new rider endorsements and the budget was adjusted to reflect the change, Monte then went through some of the items affected by the changes. 
State Rally: Keith “Smoker” Efron – Jodi – The band line up for the state rally was given. Sponsorships are coming in we have some vendors signed up. The use of golf carts for people who are handicapped was approved, the person must provide proof of being handicapped and drive the cart themselves. 
Drawing of the Name Mike Edgett – Jim B. was the winner of the $5 off products coupon.
Old Business: None
New Business: Lake Chapter has in the past supported the organization Just Drive in their efforts to eliminate distracted driving. Motion to donate $200.00 from our gambling funds to Just Drive with a request that A.B.A.T.E. MN donate $500.00 to Just Drive – Mike E. 2nd Dawn – Motion passed.
Upcoming Events:

May 18th Hog Roast at Crow River HD in Delano, we will be having an information table there
May 18th South Central’s Spring Fling, Mug Shots Bar and Grill, Cosmos, MN, 1pm – 4pm
May 25th Lake Chapter Memorial Run. Leaving Hopkins Legion for Ft. Snelling 9:00-9:30. Run returns and will leave again at noon for to continue to our other stops
June 7th-9th Northwest Chapter’s Spring Ride-In, St. Hilaire, MN (Municipal Park)

June 8th Lung Cancer Benefit for Rose Treichler at Bonfire Bar & Grill, south of Litchfield on Hwy 22, 3pm to ???
June 29th-30th Motorcycle Training classes, at Hennepin Technical College in Brooklyn Park, anyone wanting to take the class let them know, they don’t have to be a chapter member
June   Camp Friendship date is to be finalized
July 27th Lake Chapter Scavenger Hunt Run
Aug 14th Camp Courage bike show (Danny at camp) needs to be finalized
Sept 19th-22nd MRF’s Meeting of the Minds, Crowne Plaza AiRE Suites, Bloomington, MN
	Motion to adjourn
	Scott B.
	Motion passed


Respectfully submitted,

Maureen O’Hern
	Motion passed at the
	May 5th, 2019
	Meeting


Motion to accept the minutes as written - Mike E., 2nd Dawn - Motion passed

Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report
 - Jodi, 2nd Dawn - Motion passed
Motion to accept the Committee reports - Kimmer, 2nd
Scott B. - Motion passed
Motion to donate $200.00 from our gambling funds to Just Drive with a request that A.B.A.T.E. MN donate $500.00 to Just Drive – Mike E., 2nd Dawn - Motion passed.
Motion to adjourn - Scott B. - Motion passed
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